CiTY of PERTH

Lord Mayor, Councillors and Committee Members,

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the next meeting of the
Design Advisory Committee will be held in Committee Room 1,
Ninth Floor, Council House, 27 St Georges Terrace, Perth on
Thursday, 22 January 2015 at 4.00pm.

Yours faithfully

GARY STEVENSON PSM
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER

16 January 2015
Committee Members:

Members:

Peter Ciemitis

Malcolm Mackay

David Karotkin

Warren Kerr

Andy Sharp

State Government Architect or Nominee
Director City Planning and Development

Deputy:
Vacant

John Paul Davies

Stuart Pullyblank
N/A
City Architect

Please convey apologies to Governance on 9461 3250
or email governance@cityofperth.wa.gov.au




EMERGENCY GUIDE

Council House, 27 St Georges Terrace, Perth

CITY of PERTH

The City of Perth values the health and safety of its employees, tenants, contractors and visitors. The guide is
designed for all occupants to be aware of the emergency procedures in place to help make an evacuation of the
building safe and easy.

BUILDING ALARMS ow
Alert Alarm and Evacuation Alarm. YOUR EXITS
ALERT ALARM l'z_tl
beep beep beep

All Wardens to respond.
Other staff and visitors should remain where they are.

EVACUATION ALARM/PROCEDURES
whoop whoop whoop

On hearing the Evacuation Alarm or on being instructed to evacuate:
1. Move to the floor assembly area as directed by your Warden.

2. People with impaired mobility (those who cannot use the stairs unaided) should report to the
Floor Warden who will arrange for their safe evacuation.

3. When instructed to evacuate leave by the emergency exits. Do not use the lifts.

4. Remain calm. Move quietly and calmly to the assembly area in Stirling Gardens as shown on
the map below. Visitors must remain in the company of City of Perth staff members at all times.

5. After hours, evacuate by the nearest emergency exit. Do not use the lifts.

EVACUATION ASSEMBLY AREA
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DESIGN ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Established: 17 February 2004

Members: Deputy:

Peter Ciemitis

Malcolm Mackay Vacant

David Karotkin

Warren Kerr John Paul Davies

Andy Sharp Stuart Pullyblank

Melinda Payne (Office of the State N/A
Government Architect)

Director City Planning and Development  City Architect

Quorum: Four

Terms Expire: October 2015
Review: Every two years
Role:

The Design Advisory Committee has been appointed by the Council in
accordance with the requirements of Clause 40 of the City Planning Scheme
No. 2, which was gazetted on 9 January 2004.

The Committee is required to provide independent technical advice and
recommendations to the Council in respect to applications requesting a Plot
Ratio Bonus in the Central Area and design issues on other applications
referred to it for consideration.

Referral of Applications to the Design Advisory Committee

The following applications will be referred to the Committee:

1. Applications for development which are seeking bonus plot ratio whether
inside or outside the Central Area;

2. Applications for major developments within the city;

3. Applications for other developments where the advice of the Design
Advisory Committee is considered by the Manager Approval Services to
be of assistance in the assessment of the application; and

4. Any application referred to the Committee by the Council’s Planning
Committee or by the Council at a Council meeting.

Plot Ratio Bonuses

The Committee will be guided by the Council's Bonus Plot Ratio Policy adopted
pursuant to Clause 56 of the City Planning Scheme No. 2.

This Policy defines the following considerations in assessing applications for
bonus plot ratio:




. The awarding of bonus plot ratio presents an opportunity for the Council to
encourage development within the city to include community facilities that
will both improve the environment of the city, for its people and assist the
Council in realising its aims and objectives for future development of the
city.

. Bonus plot ratio will not be awarded “as of right” but must be earned.

. The means of earning the plot ratio bonus is primarily through the
provision of an onsite community facility or amenity as part of the
development. The facility should benefit the population of the city and the
community as a whole, enhance enjoyment of the city and contribute
positively to the overall physical environment and ambience of the city.

The policy identifies the following list of facilities eligible for bonus plot ratio:

. Public spaces;

. Pedestrian links;

. Conservation of heritage places;

. Provision of specific facilities on private land;

Note: Consequential amendment of the
eligible category list has been included
here resulting from the gazettal of
Amendment No. 25 of the City Planning
Scheme No. 2 (Plot Ratio and Bonus Plot
Ratio) on 26 February 2013.

. Residential Use: Maximum 20% bonus; and

. Special Residential Use: Maximum 40% bonus (20% for special

residential use or 40% for high quality hotel use).

Reference should be made to the Bonus Plot Ratio
applications for bonus plot ratio will be assessed.

Design Advisory Matters

Policy for details of how

The Committee will also consider applications put before it for advice on design
elements. In making any recommendation on these applications, the
Committee will have due regard to the provisions of the City Planning Scheme
No. 2 and any Planning Policy adopted under the Scheme.

Reqister of Decisions of the Design Advisory Committee

In order to ensure that bonus plot ratio is awarded consistently, effectively and
equitably and that design advice is similarly provided on a consistent basis, the
Committee will establish a register recording the following information:

. Details of the development and facility seeking bonus plot ratio;

. Details of the development and major design issues to be addressed;
. The Committee’s recommendation of the proposal;

. The Council's decision in regard to each application.

This meeting is not open to members of the public




DESIGN ADVISORY COMMITTEE
22 JANUARY 2015

ORDER OF BUSINESS

1. Declaration of Opening

2. Apologies and Members on Leave of Absence

3. Confirmation of Minutes — 4 December 2014

4. Correspondence

5. Disclosure of Members’ Interests

6. Reports

7. Motions of which Previous Notice has been Given
8. General Business

8.1. Responses to General Business from a Previous

Meeting
Nil

8.2. New General Business

8. Items for Consideration at a Future Meeting

o Development of Bio-Phylic Policy for the City. (raised at meeting
27/03/14, updated 13/11/14).

o Options for process improvement to the City of Perth Design Advisory
Committee — (raised 29/05/14, updated 31/07/14) Report required.
(Update 23/10/14 report for process improvement still pending).

o Design Excellence Framework (raised at meeting 11/09/14, updated by
City Architect 23/10/14) Report to go to Council.

o Burswood / Vincent Structure Plan (raised at meeting on 11/09/14,
updated by City Architect 23/10/14).

10. Closure




INDEX OF REPORTS

Item Description Page

1 480 (LOTS 23 AND 350) HAY STREET AND 15-17 (LOT
500) MURRAY STREET, PERTH — PROPOSED MIXED-
USE DEVELOPMENT COMPRISING A 26 STOREY HOTEL
BUILDING, A 26 STOREY OFFICE BUILDING,
CONSERVATION AND ADAPTATION OF A HERITAGE
BUILDING, RETENTION OF A HERITAGE BUILDING AND
BASEMENT CARPARKING INCLUDING SHORT TERM
PUBLIC CAR PARK 1

2 77 (LOT 50) ST GEORGES TERRACE, PERTH —
ADDITIONS TO AND REFURBISHMENT OF EXISTING
BUILDING, UPGRADE TO EXISTING PLAZA PEDESTRIAN
LINK AND NEW PEDESTRIAN LINK TO SHERWOOD
COURT — BONUS PLOT RATIO 17
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ITEM NO: 1

480 (LOTS 23 AND 350) HAY STREET AND 15-17 (LOT 500) MURRAY
STREET, PERTH - PROPOSED MIXED-USE DEVELOPMENT
COMPRISING A 26 STOREY HOTEL BUILDING, A 26 STOREY
OFFICE BUILDING, CONSERVATION AND ADAPTATION OF A
HERITAGE BUILDING, RETENTION OF A HERITAGE BUILDING AND
BASEMENT CARPARKING INCLUDING SHORT TERM PUBLIC CAR
PARK

RECOMMENDATION: (CONSIDERATION)

That the Design Advisory Committee considers the awarding of
bonus plot ratio and the revised design of the proposed mixed-
use development including a 26 storey hotel building, a 26
storey office building, conservation and adaptation of the State
registered Hibernian Hall, retention of the No. 1 Fire Station
(former) and basement car parking including a short term public
car park at 480 (Lots 23 and 350) Hay Street and 15-17 (Lot 500)
Murray Street, Perth and confirm/advise on:

1. compliance with the design criteria for a high quality hotel
for the awarding of 36% bonus plot ratio identified under
the Bonus Plot Ratio Policy;

2. the awarding of 12% bonus plot ratio for the proposed
public space (and potentially for the conservation and re-
adaptation of the Hibernian Hall) having regard to the
essential criteria and performance requirements identified
under the Bonus Plot Ratio Policy;

3. the proposed variations to the street building height and nil
street setbacks standards (lower building levels) of City
Planning Scheme No. 2 and the Building Heights and
Setbacks Policy and the impact on the required low scale
and continuous built edge along the various street
frontages;

(Cont’d)
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the non-compliance of the office and hotel buildings with
the upper building level setback standards and the office
building with the maximum building width of 50 metres
under the Building Heights and Setbacks Policy, the
resulting bulk and scale of these buildings and the likely
impact on amenity within buildings and the public realm
and on the city skyline;

the modified design of the vehicle entries along the Hay
Street frontage and the impact on the pedestrian
environment;

the modified design of the buildings fronting Irwin Street
and the creation of an interactive streetscape;

the impact of the proposed hotel building on the integrity
of the heritage listed Hibernian Hall, having regard to its
positioning, scale and massing and the modified design of
the hotel fire escape; and

general design quality and finishes of the development.

BACKGROUND:

SUBURB/LOCATION:

FILE REFERENCE:
REPORTING OFFICER:
RESPONSIBLE DIRECTOR:

DATE:

MAP / SCHEDULE:

LANDOWNER:

APPLICANT:
ZONING:

APPROXIMATE COST.:

480 (Lots 23 and 350) Hay Street and 15-17 (Lot
500) Murray Street, Perth

2014/5255

Kathy Lees, Senior Planning Officer

Martin Mileham, Director City Planning and
Development.

15 January 2015

Schedule 1 — Applicants response to DAC advice

Schedule 2 - Map for 480 (Lots 23 and 350) Hay
Street and 15-17 (Lot 500) Murray
Street, Perth.

Schedule 3 - Coloured perspectives for 480 (Lots
23 and 350) Hay Street and 15-17
(Lot 500) Murray Street, Perth

Fire and Emergency Services Ministerial
Body/Minister for Health

Rowe Group

(MRS Zone) Central City Area

(City Planning Scheme Precinct) Victoria (P4)

(City Planning Scheme Use Area) City Centre

$200 million
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The subject site has an area of 8,352m?, with frontages of 71.8 metres to Hay Street,
102.9 metres to Irwin Street and 75.5 metres to Murray Street.

The Hibernian Hall and the former No. 1 Fire Station (former) are located on the
northern portion of the site fronting Murray Street. Both of these buildings are listed
on the State Register of Heritage Places. The Perth Central Fire Station and the
former FESA headquarters are located on the southern portion of the site and are
currently being demolished.

The original application was considered by the Design Advisory Committee (DAC) at
its meeting held on 10 December 2014, when it was resolved that the Committee:

“l. notes that the proposed hotel complies with the design criteria for the awarding
of 36% bonus plot ratio for a high quality hotel as identified under the Bonus
Plot Ratio Policy;

2. considers that the proposed public space is worthy of some bonus plot ratio
and, while noting the proposal incorporates the conservation of the heritage
‘Hibernian Hall’ considers that the new hotel ballroom is a highly unsympathetic
approach to both the heritage building and the Murray Street streetscape. The
architecture does not engage with the heritage building and detracts from the
appreciation of the place and from its conservation and, therefore, does not
satisfy the performance requirements for the awarding of bonus plot ratio;

3. considers that aspects of the overall design need further development and
detail but that the proposed development could be supported if the following
matters are appropriately addressed:

3.1 reduce the impact of the proposed hotel building (ballroom) on the integrity
and appreciation of the heritage listed Hibernian Hall, having regard to
improving its engagement with the heritage building and the street;

3.2 improve the extent to which the curtilage of the adjacent heritage fire
station can be incorporated into the landscape plan for the whole
development;

3.3 the impact on Hay Street as a consequence of the extent of non-
compliance under the Building Heights and Setbacks Policy, particularly in
regard to the upper building level setback standards and the maximum
width of the office building, has not been adequately justified. The design
needs to be reviewed to break the scale of the office building and to
ensure the setbacks reflect the scale of Hay Street;

3.4 substantially reduce the extent of the vehicle entries from Hay Street to
minimise the impact on the pedestrian environment;

3.5 revise the design of the buildings fronting Irwin Street so that they are
more visually permeable and incorporate awnings or canopies for
pedestrian shelter to create a more interactive streetscape;
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3.6 provide a more sophisticated architectural response to express the
differentiation of uses across the site.”

DETAILS:

The application proposes a mixed use development comprising:

o a 26 storey hotel building adjacent to the eastern side boundary;

o a 26 storey office building fronting Hay Street;

o a two to three storey building fronting Irwin Street accommodating restaurants
and bars;

o conservation and adaptation works to the Hibernian Hall fronting Murray Street
to enable its use as the hotel’s signature hotel;

o retention of the No. 1 Fire Station (former) and its continued use as
headquarters for the WA Fire and Rescue Service, a museum and education
centre;

o a central landscaped public plaza; and

o two levels of basement parking and a lower ground level accommodating a
loading dock, waste management and valet parking all accessed via Hay Street.
A total of 206 tenant car bays, 6 disabled car bays and 66 short term public fee
paying car bays are proposed.

The hotel is to be a ‘Westin’ brand hotel with 362 guest rooms. It is to provide a
range of facilities within the podium levels of the building, including seven function
rooms with a combined area of 500m?, an 800m? ballroom, an executive business
centre, an executive club lounge, a day spa, a gymnasium, a swimming pool and
bars. In order to accommodate the ballroom the podium level is intended to extend
over the Hibernian Hall.

The Hibernian Hall is to be conserved and adapted for use as the hotel’s signature
restaurant with seating for 125 guests. It is to be integrated into the design of the
hotel with access gained via Murray Street and internally from the hotel lobby.

A porte cochere for the hotel is to be provided along the eastern boundary of the site
with access from both Hay and Murray Streets. The main access to the hotel lobby
will be via the porte cochere, with access also possible via Murray Street or from the
public plaza.

The office building is to provide 36,145m? of office floor area. The lobby to the office
building will be centrally located within the Hay Street frontage.

The building fronting Irwin Street is to range between two and three storeys and
accommodate food and beverage uses with storage and cellar spaces below at lower
ground level.

The central landscaped plaza will comprise an area of approximately 900m?. It will be
bound to the east by the hotel, incorporating a terrace for alfresco dining, and to the
west by the food and beverage building with alfresco dining and a roof top bar
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overlooking the space. It will also be integrated with the curtilage of the No. 1 Fire
Station building to the north. It will be accessible by the public at all times via Hay,
Murray and Irwin Streets.

Vehicular access to the basement levels of the building are to be gained via a five
metre wide crossover at the Hay Street frontage. The application also originally
proposed an eight metre wide crossover for the porte cochere at the Hay Street
frontage with the driveways separated by a seven metre wide landscaped bay. This
aspect of the development has now been amended as detailed later in the report. A
six metre wide crossover to the porte cochere will also be provided off Murray Street.

The applicant has provided amended plans and a written response to the DAC'’s
previous advice which forms Schedule 1 to this report and is summarised as follows.

3.1 Reduce the impact of the proposed hotel building (ballroom) on the integrity and
appreciation of the heritage listed Hibernian Hall, having regard to improving its
engagement with the heritage building and the street.’

Given that HCWA has advised of its conditional support for the development, no
further design modifications are proposed. However it is proposed that the
ballroom design will be further refined during the design-development phase of
the project leading up to lodgement of a Building Permit. This will include
consideration of the ballroom fire exit stair and support columns.

In light of the DAC advice, bonus plot ratio is no longer sought for the
conservation and adaptation of the Hibernian Hall. Instead 11% bonus plot ratio
is sought for the proposed public open space. It is noted that DAC indicated that
the space is ‘worthy of some bonus plot ratio’. It is considered to be a significant
space worthy of 11% bonus plot ratio because of its size, design quality, the
contribution it makes to the setting of the No. 1 Fire Station and its role as a
destination/draw card within this area of the city.

Subsequent to the applicant’s written response, further amended plans have
been submitted which set back the ballroom fire exit stair 2.5 metres behind the
line of the ballroom facade, and 7.6 metres behind the line of the Hibernian Hall
facade.

The amended plans also provide additional floor area adjacent to the Hay Street
frontage, increasing the total bonus plot ratio being sought to 48% and the
bonus plot ratio for the public open space to 12%. The applicant has indicated
that if the DAC considers the conservation and adaptation of the Hibernian Hall
worthy of some bonus this would also be acceptable, reducing the bonus for the
public open space.

3.2 Improve the extent to which the curtilage of the adjacent heritage fire station
can be incorporated into the landscape plan for the whole development.’

While the former No 1 Fire Station and its curtilage are part of the subject site,
they will be located on a separate lot and under the ownership of the
Department of Fire and Emergency Services (DFES). DFES has requested the
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3.3

curtilage of the former Fire Station be retained as a trafficable space for
service/emergency vehicle access, occasional bus parking and for display of
original fire appliances during DFES Heritage Week.

Accordingly the area will be paved in a material suitable for occasional vehicle
use while also conducive to a high quality public pedestrian environment and
which ties in with the finished treatments in the adjoining public space.

Further discussions are proposed to be held with DFES during the design-
development phase which may potentially allow for the introduction of other
elements into the curtilage of the former Fire Station, such as seating, lighting
and soft planting.

The impact on Hay Street as a consequence of the extent of non-compliance
under the Building Heights and Setbacks Policy, particularly in regard to the
upper building level setback standards and the maximum width of the office
building, has not been adequately justified. The design needs to be reviewed to
break the scale of the office building and to ensure the setbacks reflect the
scale of Hay Street.

With the exception of a minor 0.5 metre variation of the hotels upper floors to
the eastern boundary, the variations all relate to the office building fronting Hay
and Irwin Streets.

While justification was previously provided, additional information is now
submitted as follows:

o The shadow analysis has been updated to compare the proposed design
with a hypothetical compliant building envelope with a similar amount of
floor area. This analysis indicates that the overshadowing impact of the
variations is negligible. This is because the shadow cast by the upper
levels of both the proposed and hypothetical building envelopes falls south
of Hay Street. As the compliant building envelope is taller, its shadow falls
south of St Georges Terrace at 10.00am on 22 August, while the shadow
of the proposed building does not extend south of St Georges Terrace at
this time.

o In relation to streetscape, it is noted that the character of the more central
section of Hay Street between Pier and Milligan Streets is quite different to
the area east of Pier Street where the subject site is located. This is
reflected in CPS2 with the application of the 45 degree building angled
height plane in the central section and not in the area east of Pier Street,
and tends to suggest that taller buildings will be contemplated in that area.

o The office building is set back three metres from Hay Street (rather than
the required five metres increasing to 10 metres above 65 metres in
height). This assists with reducing wind impacts on the pedestrian
environment.
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o Whilst two compliant building envelopes might produce additional view of
the sky when viewed by a pedestrian, the additional building height
required to achieve a similar floor area would also block out views of the
sky and result in greater shadowing.

o The eastern one metre side setback variation of the office building above
65 metres in height is minor with no noticeable impact on Hay Street or the
City of Perth car park to the east.

o The vertical recess added to the facade of the office building assists to
break up the perceived mass of the building and provides visual relief to
the glazed facade.

o The lower building levels fronting Hay Street contrast with the glazed
tower above and create a human-scaled pedestrian environment at
ground level and a strong expression of a podium-tower style of
architecture.

o While the height of the podium exceeds the required 14 metre street
building height, it allows for strong visual and physical connections through
the site from Hay Street, in order to create a distinctive and welcoming
entrance to the central public open space and the hotel.

o These connections are also achieved by setting back the glazed building
line of the office building from Hay Street to create additional pedestrian
space. Bringing the glazing line out to the street boundary would enclose
the pedestrian link through to the hotel and create an undesirable tunnel
effect.

o With the exception of the vehicle crossovers, the development achieves a
continuous building edge to all street frontage where possible. Very few
services are positioned on the street edge and where active edges are not
provided, this is to create high quality pedestrian connections into the
public space within the site. The development is considered to achieve
the CPS2 street setback principle of maximising opportunities for
interaction between the public and private realm.

o The office building setback variation to Irwin Street affects only 30% of the
frontage to that street. The remaining 70% of the Irwin Street frontage and
approximately 85% of the Murray Street frontage is set aside for low rise
buildings, pedestrian connections/public space and retention of heritage
buildings. This allows for pedestrians to gain uninterrupted views of the
sky from all of these areas. The design also ensures high levels of
sunlight access into Irwin Street and the public open space.

o In contrast if the office building were required to comply with all relevant
height and setback requirements it would require a total redesign of the
site with adverse impacts. A re-arranged compliant design would produce
a much greater footprint across the site, with diminished views and
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3.4

3.5

3.6

outlooks across the site from surrounding streets and a lesser quality
public realm.

Substantially reduce the extent of the vehicle entries from Hay Street to
minimise the impact on the pedestrian environment.

The design of the vehicle driveways at Hay Street has been modified in an
attempt to enhance the pedestrian experience whilst maintaining a strong
presence for the Westin Hotel from this entry point.

The eastern most drive-way leading from the porte cochere is now proposed to
turn westward within the site so that the majority of vehicles will use the western
crossover, with only large coaches/buses using the eastern crossover. A small
tenancy for a food and beverage operator is to be provided between the
driveways with a street alignment to match the setback of the glazing line to the
main office lobby. A further tenancy is to be located above this linking back to
the porte cochere and the office floor above is to be extended east. This will
enable the Hay Street podium levels to read as one element for the width of the
building.

The pedestrian footpath running along the eastern boundary of the site is
maintained as this is seen as an important north south link through the site.

The applicant has indicated that the option to delete the eastern crossover from
the port cochere to Hay Street (and to create an enhanced pedestrian area)
could be considered if a dedicated coach bay for passenger set down / pick up
was provided within the Murray Street road reserve adjacent to the Hibernian
Hall.

Revise the design of the buildings fronting Irwin Street so that they are more
visually permeable and incorporate awnings or canopies for pedestrian shelter
to create a more interactive streetscape.

The applicant has provided additional detailing demonstrating the provision of
awnings, visually permeable glazing and open areas to the facade along Irwin
Street.

Provide a more sophisticated architectural response to express the
differentiation of uses across the site.

The different uses and building elements across the site are differentiated
primarily through the use of contrasting materials and facade treatments.
Vertical stone fins are used to distinguish the podium from the towers above
and to establish a uniform treatment at pedestrian level that ties the
development together, while referencing the nearby heritage buildings. For the
upper levels contrasting glazing distinguishes the two tower buildings. The
palette of materials will be further developed in the design-development phase.
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COMPLIANCE WITH PLANNING SCHEME:
Land Use

The subject site is located within the City Centre Use Area of the Victoria Precinct
(P4) under City Planning Scheme No. 2 (CPS2). The intent of the precinct is to
continue to accommodate the city’s major medical facilities centred on Royal Perth
Hospital as well as education, community services and some commercial uses.
Residential (particularly west of Victoria Square) and visitor accommodation will also
be encouraged throughout the precinct.

Within the Victoria Precinct a range of uses are permitted under CPS2. A hotel
(‘Special Residential’) is a preferred (‘P’) use, except at pedestrian level where it is
prohibited (‘X’) unless it provides pedestrian interest and activity as is proposed.
Offices, restaurants (‘Dining’) and small bars or taverns (‘Entertainment’) are
contemplated (‘C’) uses

Development Requirements
The proposal has been assessed against the City Planning Scheme requirements

and the proposal’'s compliance with the following development standards is
summarised below:

Development Standard Proposed Required / Permitted
Maximum Plot Ratio: 7.4:1.0 (61,810m?) 5.0:1.0 (41,760m?)
inclusive of Bonus Maximum Bonus Plot Ratio
Plot Ratio of 48% of 50% consisting of a
(19,500m?) on the combination of any of the
basis of: following:
a 36% Bonus for Special Residential
special residential Development (20% and 40%
development (high for high quality hotel
guality hotel), and maximum)
12% Bonus for Residential Development
Public Facilities (20% maximum)
(public space and Public Facility
potentially (20% maximum).

conservation and re-
adaptation of the
Hibernian Hall).

Street Building Height:
Hay Street 24m (office building) 14m

Irwin Street 6.5 -9m (food and 14m
beverage building)
116m (office
building)
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Development Standard

Proposed

Required / Permitted

Murray Street

Existing heritage
buildings with no infill
buildings to street

14m

frontage.

Maximum Building
Height: 119.9m No prescribed height limit
Setbacks:
Hay Street (south)
-Lower Building Levels 2-7.5m Nil required

1m - Canopy
-Upper Building Levels Nil — 6m 5m (minimum)
Up to 65m height
-Upper Building Levels 3m 10m (minimum)

Above 65m height

Irwin Street (west)
-Lower Building Levels

-Upper Building Levels
Up to 65m height

Upper Building Levels
Above 65m height

Murray Street (north)
-Lower Building Levels

-Upper Building Levels
Up to and above 65m
height

Eastern Side
-Lower Building Levels

Nil (food and beverage
building)
4 - 5m (office building)

0.5 — 6m (office
building)

0.5-1m (office
building)

Nil to existing heritage
buildings with no infill
buildings to street
frontage.

5m plus

9m, 4.5m to canopy

11.5m,
Nil to portion 2"

Nil required

5m (minimum)

10m (minimum)

Nil required

5m (minimum)

Office - Nil permitted or 3m
(minimum) where openings

Hotel - Nil permitted or 4m
(minimum) where openings
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Development Standard

Proposed

Required / Permitted

storey and stairwell,
1m to columns.

Office - 3m (minimum) where

openings
-Upper Building Levels 5-8m
Up to 65m height Hotel — 4m (minimum)where
openings
Nil - 8m
Office - 6m (minimum) where
openings
-Upper Building Levels
Above 65m height 5m Hotel — 8m (minimum) where
openings
8m
Car Parking:
Tenant Parking - 206 bays - 125 bays (maximum)

Public Parking

- 66 short term bays,
access of Hay St

- short term bays only,
access to be at northern
portion of site

Bicycle Parking: 300 bays Office - 80 bays (minimum)
Hotel =120 bays (minimum)
Motorcycle Parking 24 bays 6 bays (minimum)
End of Trip Facilities 25 showers 10 showers (minimum)
300 lockers 300 lockers (minimum)

Bonus Plot Ratio

The site is eligible for 50% maximum bonus plot ratio which may be comprised of:

o Public Facilities and Heritage: Maximum 20% bonus (includes public spaces,
pedestrian links, conservation of heritage places and provision of specific

facilities on private land).

o Residential Use: Maximum 20% bonus.
o Special Residential Use: Maximum 40% bonus (20% for a special residential
use or 40% for high a quality hotel use).

The applicant is seeking a total of 48% bonus plot ratio, comprised of 36% bonus plot
ratio for a high quality hotel and 12% bonus plot ratio for the public space and
potentially conservation of the Hibernian Hall. This is based on the application
complying with the requirements specified under clause 28 of the CPS2 and the
City’s Bonus Plot Ratio Policy 4.6.1.
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Bonus Plot Ratio for Special Residential Use — High Quality Hotel

Development which incorporates a high quality hotel may be awarded bonus plot
ratio of up to 40% where it is located within the area indicated as eligible on the
Special Residential Bonus Plot Ratio Plan contained within CPS2. Under the City’s
Bonus Plot Ratio Policy 4.6.1 to be eligible for 40% bonus plot ratio, high quality fully
serviced hotel accommodation must be provided which delivers identified essential
facilities and amenities and at least four additional facilities and amenities.

The applicant previously provided information in order to demonstrate that the
proposed hotel will meet the criteria for a high quality hotel identified under the Bonus
Plot Ratio Policy and is worthy of 36% bonus plot ratio. This information was
considered by the DAC at its meeting on 10 December 2014, the DAC resolving at
that time ‘“that the proposed hotel complies with the design criteria for the awarding of
36% bonus plot ratio for a high quality hotel as identified under the Bonus Plot Ratio
Policy.”

Bonus Plot Ratio for Public Facilities and Heritage

Bonus plot ratio of up to 20% may be awarded for development which includes one
or more public facilities or amenities where it is located within the area indicated as
eligible on the Public Facilities and Heritage Bonus Plot Ratio Plans contained within
CPS2 and where it meets the applicable Essential Criteria and adequately addresses
the applicable Performance Requirements identified in the Bonus Plot Ratio Policy.

The applicant originally sought bonus plot ratio for both the public open space and
the conservation and adaptation of the Hibernian Hall. As indicated however, in view
of the DAC’s advice on the proposed approach to the Hibernian Hall, bonus plot ratio
is no longer sought for the conservation and adaptation of the Hibernian Hall.
Instead 12% bonus plot ratio is now sought for the proposed public open space. The
applicant has noted, however, that this is variable should the DAC consider the
conservation and adaptation of the Hibernian Hall worthy of some bonus.

The applicant has noted that the DAC indicated that the public space is ‘worthy of
some bonus plot ratio’. The applicant considers it to be a significant space worthy of
the requested bonus plot ratio because of its size, design quality, the contribution it
makes to the setting of the No. 1 Fire Station and its role as a destination/draw card
within this area of the city.

The following information was originally provided by the applicant, and is still
relevant, to address the Essential Criteria and Performance Requirements applicable
to the proposed public plaza and the conservation and adaptation of the Hibernian
Hall.

Public Plaza
e [Essential Criteria

The Public Space must be strategically located where there is an identified or
anticipated public need for such a place: The site is situated in an area with high
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levels of pedestrian traffic, with limited existing public spaces that function as
destinations.

The space must be accessible to the public for the majority of the year: The proposed
Public Plaza will be accessible to the public (without charge) throughout the year.
The space will be open to the public on a 24-hour basis consistent with the operating
times of the Hotel.

The space must be of outstanding design quality,

attractive_and inviting to the public: The space has been designed by the projects
landscape architect, in collaboration with the Project Architect and Place Match, to
ensure the space is of the highest quality, and designed in accordance with its
intended purposes.

e Performance Requirements

The Public Space must be located where there is an identified or anticipated public
need for such a place: The site is situated in an area with high levels of pedestrian
traffic, with limited existing spaces that function as destinations. Strong pedestrian
movement north-south between Murray and Hay Streets presently occurs through
the adjacent car park, and the Public Plaza will provide a much more attractive and
appropriate setting for pedestrians moving through the area.

The space must have sufficient area and regular dimensions to produce a
comfortable and useable facility: The Public Plaza is approximately 1,180 square
metres in area and rectangular in shape, measuring 49 metres by 24 metres. In
addition, the Pedestrian Plaza at the southern end of the Public Plaza is
approximately 400 square metres in area, while the space around the FEHC, and
west of Hibernian Hall, will provide a further 650 square metres of landscaped public
realm.

The space must be well defined with building continuity, and active edges to
maximise _surveillance and interest: The western edge of the space is flanked by a
two-level retail pod containing food and beverage tenancies, including roof-top
terrace and alfresco dining. The Westin .Haven' bar / terrace will define the eastern
edge of the space. Facilities in the Hotel’s podium, including the Function Centre and
Executive Lounge, will overlook the Public Plaza. At the southern end of the space
will be two small cafes. Active edges and casual surveillance are achieved.

The space should have a distinctive identify and character: The Public Plaza is
intended to function as a semi- formal garden commensurate with its position at the
entry to a 5-Star 'Westin' hotel. The formal arrangement of paths and lawns will be
countered by informal seating, alfresco dining, public art, and opportunities for
events. The surrounds of the FEHC will continue to be available for displays and
events during DFES' Heritage Week.

Access to sunlight: The Public Plaza will benefit from high levels of sunlight access
during day, between I0am and 2pm, due to the presence of low-rise heritage
buildings to the north.
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Weather protection: Awnings will be provided to the east side of the retail pod to
provide weather protection to alfresco dining areas along the edge of the Public
Plaza. The Wind Impact Statement demonstrates the development will not create
adverse wind conditions within the Public Plaza.

Landscaping and seating: The Public Plaza is designed with raised lawn areas and
planter beds, with seating incorporated into the edges of the raised planter areas.
The height of the Lower Basement Level below allows for deep planters to be
constructed to promote growth of mature trees.

Public art: Public art opportunities have been identified at the northern end of the
Public Plaza, where it connects to the rear of the FEHC. The Site's former use as a
fire station, and presence of the FEHC to the north, present opportunities for themed
public art within and around the Public Plaza.

Land use: A wide range of uses are proposed adjacent to the Public Plaza, including
office, hotel, dining, entertainment, and the cultural. The range of uses on the Site will
generate activity throughout the day and evening, seven days a week.

Alfresco _dining: A small amount of alfresco dining along the western edge of the
Public Plaza will generate activity and interest without restricting public access to the
Public Plaza.

Lighting: Lighting will be provided to all public areas within the site, including the
Public Plaza, to create a safe and inviting space at night. A Lighting Strategy will be
prepared.

Hibernian Hall

e Essential Criteria

The Place must be listed in the CPS2 Register of Heritage Places:

The development must protect and conserve the significance and integrity of the
Place: The Heritage Impact Statement ['HIS") supports the Application, including the
proposed adaptation works to Hibernian Hall. A Conservation Management Plan
('CMP") will be prepared and all fabric identified in the CMP with Considerable
Significance will be retained.

e Performance Requirements

Protection and conservation of the Place to be in accordance with CPS2 Policy 4.11 -
Heritage and a Conservation Plan: The HIS supports the Application, including the
extent of adaptation works. The HIS demonstrates all of the relevant items Listed in
Section 6 of Policy 4.11 are satisfied, including the extent of demolition, conservation
and adaptation, new structures, and incorporation of new technologies. The
development must retain as much significant heritage fabric as possible (ie. not just
the facade of a Place)
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The Place must be retained in an appropriate setting that highlights and facilitates
appreciation of the Place: All fabric identified in the CMP as having Considerable
Significance will be retained. The HIS supports the Application, including the extent
of adaptation works. The setting of the Hibernian Hall will be retained and enhanced
through the creation of pedestrian areas to its west and east. The floating podium
element above the Hibernian Hall will have a contemporary design and be physically
separated from Hibernian Hall to protect its setting and, by way of architectural
contrast, to emphasis the heritage fabric of the place. The Hibernian Hall will be
adapted for use as a publically-accessible restaurant that wiLL retain the internalL
open 'hall’ environment.

Where the original use of the Place is of significance, the use should ideally be
retained: The previous use of the place as Perth Chest Clinic replaced the original
purpose of the building. The Hibernian Hall will be adapted for use as a restaurant, to
allow for on-going access by the public.

Interpretation strategies should be provided on the site to enhance the public’s
appreciation of the cultural heritage significance of the Place: An Interpretation Plan
will be prepared by the project's Heritage Architect and the Interpretation Plan will be
implemented at the time of occupation of the building.’

CONCLUSION:

The Design Advisory Committee is requested to comment on the following aspects of
the development:

1. reconfirming compliance with the design criteria for a high quality hotel for the
awarding of 36% bonus plot ratio identified under the Bonus Plot Ratio Policy;

2. the awarding of 12% bonus plot ratio for the proposed public space (and
potentially for the conservation and readaptation of the Hibernian Hall) having
regard to the essential criteria and performance requirements identified under
the Bonus Plot Ratio Policy;

3. the proposed variations to the street building height and nil street setbacks
standards (lower building levels) of City Planning Scheme No. 2 and the
Building Heights and Setbacks Policy and the impact on the required low scale
and continuous built edge along the various street frontages;

4.  the non-compliance of the office and hotel buildings with the upper building level
setback standards and the office building with the maximum building width of 50
metres under the Building Heights and Setbacks Policy, the resulting bulk and
scale of these buildings and the likely impact on amenity within buildings and
the public realm and on the city skyline;
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